
 
 
Tri-Lakes Association Members & Property Owners:  
 
At the February 21st Morton Township Planning Commission meeƟng, the Commission voted to hold a 
Public Hearing on the Developer’s request to re-zone the 5 parcels under secƟon 13.1 of the Zoning 
Ordinance for a Campground and RV Park.  We have recently found out that the Developer has 
rescinded his iniƟal applicaƟon and instead has submiƩed an applicaƟon for ‘CondiƟonal Rezoning’ 
under secƟon 5.1 of the Zoning Ordinance.  For reference, here is a link to the Township’s Zoning 
Ordinance:ZONING-ORDINANCE-Jan-10-2023-combined.pdf (mortontownship.org) 
Thus, there will not yet be a Public Hearing on this maƩer, but instead, a review of this ‘new’ 
applicaƟon at the next Planning Commission meeƟng.   
 
The review of this new applicaƟon will take place at a meeƟng at 5:30 PM on April 3rd, as part of the 
regular Morton Township Planning Commission meeƟng (rescheduled from March 20, 2024).  Again, 
anƟcipaƟng the large crowd, the meeƟng locaƟon has moved to Mecosta Elementary School, 555 W. 
Main St., Mecosta, MI.  49332.  (same site as last meeƟng). 
 
If you can make the meeƟng in person, PLEASE ATTEND.  Although this is not a public hearing on the 
proposed development, there is a secƟon of the agenda for remarks from ciƟzens in aƩendance, and 
you can voice your concerns at that Ɵme. 
 
We also ask that you conƟnue to send your email opposiƟon directly to the Morton Township 
Planning Commission:  planningcommission@mortontownship.org. The number of emails received is 
always announced at the meeƟng. 
 
And, you can conƟnue to keep yourself updated on our RV Park website: Proposed RV Park 
(thetrilakes.org) 
 
Thank you,   
The TLA Board of Directors  


